Rooted together in love, growing without limits

Believing in the worth of every individual, we are a nurturing, Christian sanctuary of
learning, where all can flourish. We aspire for everyone to achieve heights of success, to
deepen courage and to experience breadth of creativity, knowing the joy of God’s
love.

LIVING OUR VISION Summer 2 2022

Dear Parents,

Another school year has drawn to a close, a year in which our school felt more ‘normal’ again. A year during which
we were able to be a community again. It has been strangely moving to have had class
assemblies, fairs, graduation, sports events, sports day, whole school Mass, choir singing at
Wembley area, and coffee mornings.

A really big thank you to all those who helped out and came to our school
summer fair. Thank you to all those who contributed bottles and toys in
the run up to the event. It was a lovely time with the whole community
coming together to raise money for some of our activities and plans next
year. We raised just over £1000.
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We say goodbye to Ms Hawker this term as she relocates to Bristol. Ms Hawker has worked
tirelessly at John Keble School for the last eight years. She has led a lot of positive change,
developing our new school curriculum. She supported staff and children with real care and
compassion. We welcome Ms Ejaz Farooq, an experienced teacher to our teaching team.
Several of our governors have come to the end of their terms and are standing down. A big thank you to Chris Mc
Guiness, Jean Lewis, Reverend Anthea Carmichael and Anmarie Andrews. These four governors have served the
school in their volunteer role for a number of years, ensuring the school is well run and safe.

The end of the year is a time of transition; possibly a small transition from one-year group/
teacher to another or perhaps a large transition to a whole new school with a completely
different way of doing things. As we have experienced over the last few years, life is full of
change. However change is necessary and important, especially if we are to grow into the
person God created us to be, if we are to be transformed into his likeness.

It takes courage and confidence to embrace change. Courage
and confidence can be hard to find, but come more easily if we
know our worth and if we know we are loved. We need to
remind ourselves and our children every day that we are all children of God, special,
unique and intricately made. Our children need desperately to know that they have
real worth and purpose. Each one of us needs to be allowed the freedom to be the
person God made us to be and so set the world on fire.

My prayer and hope is that each person at John Keble School will continue to
experience God’s love, joy and freedom, thus having the courage and confidence to
be the person God has created them to be, fulfilling his purpose for their life.

| wish you all a happy summer break. | look forward to seeing everyone in September for a new year. Year 6, we
have loved sharing your journey, please continue to live out the vision and make sure you come back and see us.

Catherine Alard
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We have a school Twitter account. The handle is @JohnKebleBrent We tweet at least once a week.
Follow us to keep up to date with everything that is happening at school. Our website is updated

regularly too. www.johnkeble.com

Term Dates 2022-2023

Term starts on 5th September for Years 1 to 6. Please ensure that your child/ children are at school from

the first day.

Autumn Term 2022 (70 days + 2 INSET)

Inset Day Thursday 1st September 2021 and Friday 2nd September 2022
Term starts Monday 5" September 2022

Half term Monday 24™ October — Friday 28" October 2022

Term ends Friday 16™ December 2021

Spring Term 2023 ( 58 days + 1 INSET)

Inset Day Tuesday 3rd January 2023

Term starts Wednesday 4" January 2023

Half term Monday 13" February — Friday 17" February 2023

Term ends Friday 31* March 2023

Summer Term 2023 ( 62 days + 2 INSET)

Term starts

Monday 17" April 2023

Bank holiday Monday 1st May 2023

Half term Monday 29" May — Friday 2nd June 2023
Term ends Wednesday 19th July 2023

Inset Days Thursday 20th July and Friday 21st July 2023

Please do not request leave in term time. It will not be granted.

Please ensure that your child/ ren are back in London ready to start school on 5th September 2022. Action will be
taken by Brent Council against families whose children are not back in school.
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http://www.johnkeble.com
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Please take careful note of travel restrictions when planning holidays away in order to prevent disruption to
students’ learning.
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